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April 24, 2023 

I would like to take the opportunity to share information regarding the Board of Education's unanimous decision to 
repurpose the swimming pool made at the regular board meeting held March 20, 2023, and how this decision was 
derived, which supports the district's philosophy statement. 

The swimming pool was one of the many areas of the Jr./Sr. High School heavily damaged on August 20, 2020, when 
the Whitehall community was hit by a devastating storm. The aftermath left two options; either refurbish the pool or 
repurpose the space. To provldl! a little history, prior to the storm the pool had not been utilized to the capacity it had 
in the previous ten years. Additionally, the dormant pool still required the same amount of maintenance and expense 
as a frequently used pool, and in some cases more. 

As many community members may not be aware, the Jr./Sr. High School Is in desperate need of educational space. 
Though it is well known the student population has decreased, the regulations regarding learning space to support 
student privacy and confidentiality have increased; thus creating challenging logistics for learning. In the current 
building situation, there is no longer a dedicated resource room, and our special education departments have to 
share space. There is no dedicated space for our students to receive speech therapy, physical therapy, or 
occupational therapy. Some of our teachers are functioning from mobile educational carts, which is not an efficient 
use of time and resources. We are fortunate our faculty and staff are flexible, creative, and do their best with what 
they have to work with. The district is also the hub for much needed social and emotional services, such as 
Behavioral Health Services North. T hese mental health services are utilized by many of our students and are not 
available in our immediate community. Without hosting these services on site, our students would miss valuable 
classroom time since they would need to leave school to travel to a facility, or worse, not receive the services at all. 

Though constructing new space might seem like the solution, new construction is not eligible to receive funding from 
New York State aid, which covers approximately 85% of the expense. However, repurposing the space does fall 
within the New York Stale aide parameters, making the project eligible for funding. In addition to being fiscally 
responsible, the Board of Educution and school administrators recognize a responsibility in providing students the 
opportunity to learn and practice swimming skills. In partnership with Castleton State College, our students may 
attend their summer swimming program with transportation provided at no cost to them or their families. 

To summarize, the Board of Education's decision to repurpose the space instead of refurbishing the space will serve 
a greater number of students, and prepare them lo be career and college ready, while minimizing the financial burden 

to taxpayers. II is the Board of Education's intent to present this capital project to be voted on by the community in the 
fall of 2023 (October-December timeline). In the meantime, myself and board members are working with Tetra Tech 
Architect & Engineers to develop a plan to provide all of our students with the 21st century learning opportunities they 
deserve. 

munication regarding the progress of this exciting capital project will be shared with our community as 
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